





Dedicated foster carers lie at the heart of Erin Hounds’
success at matching hounds to home so we asked one of
our most experienced fosterers, Sue, to tell us about her
experience:

Back in 2007, | adopted my first greyhound, a 7 year old
called Fern who gave me my love of hounds and my desire
to foster. People said how difficult fostering can be and as
someone with little hound experience, | carefully considered
the commitment and responsibility but knew my strong
desire to help these poor hounds would carry me through
the difficult times. My supportive husband, Keith was a
wonderful sounding board for ideas as we tried to work
out what was best for a particular dog. A fosterer’s role is
varied but rehabilitation and assessment is the main aim
with patience, consistency and

love being the main tools of the

fosterer’s trade. Living with a hound

is very different to visiting a hound

in kennels and we learned a lot

from each and every one. We have

never counted how many dogs (and

puppies!) have passed through our

care as the actual number does

not seem important. Each hound

carried their own personality

differently; some hid it, some

displayed it like a badge but

most had sadness and tiredness

in their eyes showing us that

they had lost their faith in people

who had let them down, hurt

them or crushed their spirit. Our

job was to restore their faith and

build them up to see that trust was once more possible. With
every case, trust had to be earned but we had laughter and
joy along the way which made fostering so special. When
the dog became ready for adoption, we were able to give the
adopter insight into their new arrival and guide them through
any hiccups during the settling- in process. The sadness
turned to happiness as dogs like Ardal, Bailey and Amber
(see photographs) left for pastures new and we opened

our door to the next needy hound. Dogs live in the moment
and when we saw our ex-foster dogs again, there was
sometimes recognition on their part but for us it was always
a great feeling to know that we had played a part in the
process that resulted in the happy, healthy hound before us.

After so many successes, we joined the “failed fosterers

club” by adopting Jamie who came into our care as a young

saluki, reactive to other dogs. The consistency, patience and

love we learned during years of fostering helped us guide

Jamie forward. Having earned his trust, the love we gave
him is nothing compared to the unconditional love he
now gives us as the happy, loyal and content hound
he now is and whom we could not bear to move on
as he has become a much loved part of us.

If you are prepared to give the total commitment as
a fosterer that Sue describes, please contact us to
find out more about helping hounds in this way, on
their journey into a home.

A massive thank you
to Fur Care Canine
Groomers of Runcorn who
did us proud by grooming
Kodak (now Kobi) free
of charge, ready for his
homing.
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